The members of the NYPTA – AASIG voted and passed, at their October 29, 2011 meeting, forwarding this information to the Academic Council of the APTA for consideration in supporting this policy. 

Introduction:

The U.S. News and World Report sends a survey to program directors of all physical therapy programs in the US in order to have them rank all graduate programs in physical therapy.  Many program directors are opposed to this method of ranking because it is not based upon factual information or scientific comparison of each program.  The survey consists of a listing of all US programs, and asks recipients of the survey to rate their opinion of each program, using a scale of: 1-5 with an option of “Don’t Know”.  

Discussions occurred in the New York Physical Therapy Association Academic Administrators Special Interest Group, the National APTA AASIG and other area groups in the Fall of 2007, prior to their last rankings, and voted on and passed a recommendation of non-participation.   Many program directors had therefore refused to complete the survey.  Once again, the NYPTA-AASIG, at its October, 2011 meeting, passed a motion of non-participation and putting forth a position statement regarding rankings of schools on the NYPTA website and asking the Academic Council of the APTA to consider a similar statement of non-participation.  

The recommended statement is as follows:

Applicants should be aware that all physical therapist professional education programs in the US are subject to accreditation “standards that assure quality and continuous improvement in the entry-level preparation of physical therapists, and reflect the evolving nature of education, research, and practice.”  While the Academic Council of the APTA recognizes that there are proprietary organizations that rank physical therapist education programs, the profession encourages prospective students to provide their own comparisons through careful examination of information on program and APTA websites, and visits to the campuses to talk with enrolled students and program faculty. 
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